Varazdin Development and Entrepreneurship Agency and University North in cooperation with: Faculty of Management University of Warsaw Faculty of Law, Economics and Social Sciences Sale - Mohammed V University in Rabat Polytechnic of Medimurje in Cakovec

Association of Economic Universities of South and Eastern Europe and the Black Sea Region



# **Economic and Social Development**

53rd International Scientific Conference on Economic and Social Development

# **Book of Abstracts**

Editors: Igor Klopotan, Katalin Czako, Victor Beker











Sveti Martin na Muri, 10-11 September 2020

#### Varazdin Development and Entrepreneurship Agency and University North

in cooperation with: Faculty of Management University of Warsaw Faculty of Law, Economics and Social Sciences Sale - Mohammed V University in Rabat Polytechnic of Medimurje in Cakovec Association of Economic Universities of South and Eastern Europe and the Black Sea Region

> Editors: Igor Klopotan, Medjimursko Veleuciliste, Croatia Katalin Czako, Széchenyi University of Győr, Hungary Victor Beker, University of Buenos Aires, Argentina

# **Economic and Social Development**

53rd International Scientific Conference on Economic and Social Development

# **Book of Abstracts**

This esd Conference is part of the project "Centar održivog razvoja"/"Center of sustainable development", co-financed by the European Union from the European regional development fund and implemented within Operational Programme Competitiveness and Cohesion 2014 – 2020 of the Republic of Croatia, based on the call "Investing in Organizational Reform and Infrastructure in the Research, Development and Innovation Sector". Title ■ Economic and Social Development (Book of Abstracts), 53rd International Scientific Conference on Economic and Social Development

#### Editors I Igor Klopotan, Katalin Czako, Victor Beker

Scientific Committee / Programski Odbor - Marijan Cingula (President), University of Zagreb, Croatia; Sannur Aliyev, Azerbaijan State University of Economics, Azerbaijan; Ayuba A. Aminu, University of Maiduguri, Nigeria; Anona Armstrong, Victoria University, Australia; Gouri Sankar Bandyopadhyay, The University of Burdwan, Rajbati Bardhaman, India; Haimanti Banerji, Indian Institute of Technology, Kharagpur, India; Victor Beker, University of Buenos Aires, Argentina; Asmae Benthami, Mohammed V University, Morocco; Alla Bobyleva, The Lomonosov Moscow State University, Russia; Leonid K. Bobrov, State University of Economics and Management, Novosibirsk, Russia; Rado Bohinc, University of Liubliana, Slovenia; Adnan Celik, Selcuk University, Konya, Turkey; Angelo Maia Cister, Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brasil; Mirela Cristea, University of Craiova, Romania; Taoufik Daghri, Mohammed V University, Morocco; Oguz Demir, Istanbul Commerce University, Turkey; T.S. Devaraja, University of Mysore, India; Onur Dogan, Dokuz Eylul University, Turkey; Darko Dukic, University of Osijek, Croatia; Gordana Dukic, University of Osijek, Croatia; Alba Dumi, Vlora University, Vlore, Albania; Galina Pavlovna Gagarinskaya, Samara State University, Russia; Mirjana Gligoric, Faculty of Economics - Belgrade University, Serbia; Maria Jose Angelico Goncalves, Porto Accounting and Business School - P.Porto, Portugal; Mehmet Emre Gorgulu, Afyon Kocatepe University, Turkey; Klodiana Gorica, University of Tirana, Albania; Aleksandra Grobelna, Gdynia Maritime University, Poland; Liudmila Guzikova, Peter the Great Saint-Petersburg Polytechnic University, Russia; Anica Hunjet, University North, Koprivnica, Croatia; Khalid Hammes, Mohammed V University, Morocco; Oxana Ivanova, Ulyanovsk State University, Ulyanovsk, Russia; Irena Jankovic, Faculty of Economics, Belgrade University, Serbia; Myrl Jones, Radford University, USA; Hacer Simay Karaalp, Pamukkale University, urkey; Dafna Kariv, The College of Management Academic Studies, Rishon Le Zion, Israel; Hilal Yildirir Keser, Uludag University, Bursa, Turkey; Sophia Khalimova, Institute of Economics and Industrial Engineering of Siberian Branch of Russian Academy of Science, Novosibirsk, Russia; Marina Klacmer Calopa, University of Zagreb, Croatia; Igor Klopotan, Medjimursko Veleuciliste u Cakovcu, Croatia; Vladimir Kovsca, University of Zagreb, Croatia; Goran Kozina, University North, Koprivnica, Croatia; Dzenan Kulovic, University of Zenica, Bosnia and Herzegovina; Robert Lewis, Les Roches Gruyere University of Applied Sciences, Bulle, Switzerland; Ladislav Lukas, Univ. of West Bohemia, Faculty of Economics, Czech Republic; Mustapha Machrafi, Mohammed V University, Morocco; Joao Jose Lourenco Marques, University of Aveiro, Portugal; Pascal Marty, University of La Rochelle, France; Vaidotas Matutis, Vilnius University, Lithuania; Daniel Francois Meyer, North West University, South Africa; Marin Milkovic, University North, Koprivnica, Croatia; Abdelhamid Nechad, Abdelmalek Essaadi University, Morocco; Gratiela Georgiana Noja, West University of Timisoara, Romania; Zsuzsanna Novak, Corvinus University of Budapest, Hungary; Tomasz Ochinowski, University of Warsaw, Poland; Barbara Herceg Paksic, University of Osijek, Croatia; Vera Palea, Universita degli Studi di Torino, Italy; Dusko Pavlovic, Libertas International University, Zagreb, Croatia; Igor Pihir, University of Zagreb, Croatia; Dmitri Pletnev, Chelyabinsk State University, Russian Federation; Miroslaw Przygoda, University of Warsaw, Poland; Karlis Purmalis, University of Latvia, Latvia, Nicholas Recker, Metropolitan State University of Denver, USA; Kerry Redican, Virginia Tech, Blacksburg, USA; Humberto Ribeiro, University of Aveiro, Portugal; Robert Rybnicek, University of Graz, Austria; Elzbieta Szymanska, Bialystok University of Technology, Poland; Katarzyna Szymanska, The State Higher School of Vocational Education in Ciechanow, Poland; Ilaria Tutore, University of Naples Parthenope, Italy; Sandra Raquel Alves, Polytechnic of Leiria, Portugal; Joanna Stawska, University of Lodz, Poland; Ilko Vrankic, University of Zagreb, Croatia; Stanislaw Walukiewicz, Białystok University of Technology, Poland; Thomas Will, Agnes Scott College, USA; Li Yongqiang, Victoria University, Australia; Peter Zabielskis, University of Macau, China; Silvija Zeman, Medjimursko Veleuciliste u Cakovcu, Croatia; Tao Zeng, Wilfrid Laurier University, Waterloo, Canada; Snezana Zivkovic, University of Nis, Serbia.

Review Committee / Recenzentski Odbor ■ Marina Klacmer Calopa (President); Ana Aleksic; Sandra Raquel Alves; Ayuba Aminu; Mihovil Andjelinovic; Josip Arneric; Lidija Bagaric; Tomislav Bakovic; Sanja Blazevic; Leonid Bobrov; Ruzica Brecic; Anita Ceh Casni; Iryna Chernysh; Mirela Cristea; Oguz Demir; Stjepan Dvorski; Robert Fabac; Ivica Filipovic; Sinisa Franjic; Fran Galetic; Mirjana Gligoric; Tomislav Globan; Anita Goltnik Urnaut; Tomislav Herceg; Irena Jankovic; Emina Jerkovic; Dafna Kariv; Oliver Kesar; Hilal Yildirir Keser; Martina Dragija Kostic; Tatjana Kovac; Vladimir Kovsca; Angelo Maia Cister; Katarina Marosevic; Vaidotas Matutis; Marjana Merkac Skok; Daniel Francois Meyer; Natanya Meyer; Josip Mikulic; Ljubica Milanovic Glavan; Guenter Mueller; Ivana Nacinovic Braje; Zlatko Nedelko; Gratiela Georgiana Noja; Zsuzsanna Novak; Alka Obadic; Claudia Ogrean; Igor Pihir; Najla Podrug; Vojko Potocan; Dinko Primorac; Zeljka Primorac; Sanda Renko; Humberto Ribeiro; Vlasta Roska; Souhaila Said; Armando Javier Sanchez Diaz; Tomislav Sekur; Lorena Skuflic; Mirko Smoljic; Petar Soric; Mario Spremic; Matjaz Stor; Tomasz Studzieniecki; Lejla Tijanic; Daniel Tomic; Boris Tusek; Rebeka Daniela Vlahov; Ilko Vrankic; Thomas Will; Zoran Wittine; Tao Zeng; Grzegorz Zimon; Snezana Zivkovic; Berislav Zmuk.

Organizing Committee / Organizacijski Odbor ■ Domagoj Cingula (President); Djani Bunja; Marina Klacmer Calopa; Spomenko Kesina; Erlino Koscak; Tomasz Ochinowski; Miroslaw Przygoda; Michael Stefulj; Rebeka Danijela Vlahov; Sime Vucetic.

#### Publishing Editors Spomenko Kesina, Mario Vrazic, Domagoj Cingula

Publisher Design Print Varazdin Development and Entrepreneurship Agency, Varazdin, Croatia / University North, Koprivnica, Croatia / Faculty of Management University of Warsaw, Warsaw, Poland / Faculty of Law, Economics and Social Sciences Sale - Mohammed V University in Rabat, Morocco / Polytechnic of Medimurje in Cakovec, Cakovec, Croatia / Association of Economic Universities of South and Eastern Europe and the Black Sea Region, Thessaloniki, Greece

#### **Printing** ■ Online Edition

#### ISSN 1849-7543

The Book is open access and double-blind peer reviewed.

Our past Books are indexed and abstracted by ProQuest, EconBIZ, CPCI (Web of Science) and EconLit databases and available for download in a PDF format from the Economic and Social Development Conference website: http://www.esd-conference.com

© 2020 Varazdin Development and Entrepreneurship Agency, Varazdin, Croatia; University North, Koprivnica, Croatia; Faculty of Management University of Warsaw, Warsaw, Poland; Faculty of Law, Economics and Social Sciences Sale - Mohammed V University in Rabat, Morocco; Polytechnic of Medimurje in Cakovec, Cakovec, Croatia; Association of Economic Universities of South and Eastern Europe and the Black Sea Region, Thessaloniki, Greece. All rights reserved. Authors are responsible for the linguistic and technical accuracy of their contributions. Authors keep their copyrights for further publishing.

# CONTENTS

MUNICIPAL BONDS AS A POSSIBLE MODEL OF FINANCING CAPITAL PROJECTS OF LOCAL SELF-GOVERNMENT UNITS .....4 Dean Uckar, Ruzica Buksa Tezzele

DIGITAL ADAPTATION OF CROATIAN COMICS......5 Sanja Bracun, Maja Komljenovic

PARAMETRIC DESIGN OF SPUR GEAR ......12 Mario Sercer, Ivana Mihalic Pokopec, Marina Grabar Branilovic, Matija Pofuk

**THE BIOCHEMISTRY OF THE ENDOCANNABINOID SYSTEM ...14** Silvija Zeman, Zeljko Perdija, Stanislav Grosu, Dusan Nolimal, Walter Chingwaru, Marko Setinc, David Neubauer, Tanja Bagar

**FREE SUNDAY - AN ISSUE OF THE CULTURE OF LIVING......17** Elza Jurun, Nada Ratkovic, Boze Vuleta

INTERCONNECTION OF STAKEHOLDER THEORY WITH THE CONCEPT OF CORPORATE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY (CSR) ....24 Igor Klopotan, Vlatka Kordos, Davor Grgurevic

**THE DARK TRIAD – REALITY AND PERSPECTIVE......34** Zdravko Mihevc, Marina Gregoric, Igor Klopotan

ENHANCED ADVERTISING AND SEARCH OF MANUFACTURING SERVICES BY SHARED KNOWLEDGE MANAGED APPROACH...35 Marko Vujasinovic, Alessio Gugliotta

THE IMPACT OF HOUSEHOLD ENERGY CONSUMPTION TOWARDS THE TRANSITION ON LOW-CARBON ECONOMY.....46 Sofija Turjak, Ivan Kristek

Vlasta Ojstersek

LOAN SUBSIDIZATION AS A MEASURE OF RESIDENTIAL POLICY IN YEAR 2017/2018 IN THE REPUBLIC OF CROATIA .....53 Dajana Maria Horvat, Tihana Kreber

**IMPROVEMENT OF ACCOUNTING OF SHORT-TERM ASSETS...56** Hafis Hajiyev

SOCIAL TENSION AND SOCIAL	PROTESTS AS CONSEQUENCES
OF COVID-19 PANDEMIC	
Maria Volkova	

IMPACT OF PLANNING IN NATIONAL PARKS ON NUMBER	OF
VISITORS - CASE STUDY NP KRKA	59
Marijana Jurisic, Filipa Marusic	

**THE PROCESS OF STUDENT'S ADAPTATION TO SCHOOLING..60** Venelin Terziev

# DEVELOPMENT OF A CASE-BASED APPROACH TO THE DIGITAL SUPPORT OF REGULAR ACTIVITIES TAKING INTO INTERNATIONAL EXPERIENCE

### **Stanislav Kulakov**

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management (NSUEM), Novosibirsk region, Novosibirsk Kamenskaya str.56, 630099, Russian Federation koynov\_rs@mail.ru

#### Marina Purgina

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management (NSUEM), Novosibirsk region, Novosibirsk Kamenskaya str.56, 630099, Russian Federation pur-11@yandex.ru

#### **Roman Koynov**

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management (NSUEM), Novosibirsk region, Novosibirsk Kamenskaya str.56, 630099, Russian Federation koynov\_rs@mail.ru

#### ABSTRACT

The economic activities of enterprises, institutions, societies and other associations of the Russian Federation are thoroughly registered in the Russian National Classifier of Types of Economic Activity (OKVED-2019), comprising 21 sections (activity field), 88 classes and more than 160 thousand specific activities. Being repeatedly reproduced, a lot of these types are regular and implemented within the territory of the Novosibirsk region. Efficient information/digital (IT) support of key economic activities tends to be a top priority for creating the region's digital economy. However, this support has not been not sufficiently developed, rarely if ever.

**Keywords:** Case-based approach, CBR-decision-making cycle, Decision making process, Decision support system, Regular activities

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# RESEARCH OF TOURIST MOTIVATIONS AND ACTIVITIES IN CONTINENTAL TOURISM DESTINATIONS

### **Daniela Gracan**

Faculty of Tourism and Hospitality Management, University of Rijeka, Croatia danielag@fthm.hr

#### ABSTRACT

Tourism is marked by constant changes in tourist demand trends and the development of new travel motives. Tourists are no longer satisfied with a uniform tourist offer or exclusively with a quality accommodation. What they are looking for is an experience while quality accommodation and services are implied. In accordance with the tourist market trends, the paper analyzes the changes in the tourist arrival motives and the total activity of tourists at the tourist destinations. Even though Croatian coast currently stands out as the most developed tourist part of the Republic of Croatia, there are other locations that have great tourist potential with their rich cultural and historical heritage, the beauty of nature and many tourist activities. Small family hotels, various ethno, religious and other events, equestrian and bicycle paths, hunting tourism, cultural and historical heritage, etc. contribute to the tourist traffic in the continental part of the country. For the purposes of this paper, in order to point out the importance of the development of continental tourism through its recognizability and preferences of the target market segment, a survey was conducted among the population of the city of Zagreb. The survey examined the tourists' opinion on their visits to the surrounding continental destinations and on the activities they engaged in the area. The survey gathered 253 correctly completed survey questionnaires. What is of the greatest importance for understanding and assessing the state of tourism development for each destination is conducting qualitative research of the attitudes of groups that, in constant interaction, form an indivisible whole of the tourism process as an interaction of motives, interests and benefits of the development results. The conducted research provides a good illustration of the topic and a reliable basis for further research, as well as a solid starting point for the development of the final models of continental tourist destinations offer which will expand the tourist offer and initiate the demand for 365 business days.

*Keywords:* Continental Tourism, Excursionists, Seasonality, Tourist Destination, Tourists

# MUNICIPAL BONDS AS A POSSIBLE MODEL OF FINANCING CAPITAL PROJECTS OF LOCAL SELF-GOVERNMENT UNITS

# Dean Uckar

Juraj Dobrila University of Pula Faculty of Economics and Tourism "Dr. Mijo Mirković" Preradovićeva 1/1, 52100 Pula, Republic of Croatia duckar@unipu.hr

## Ruzica Buksa Tezzele

Juraj Dobrila University of Pula Faculty of Economics and Tourism "Dr. Mijo Mirković" Preradovićeva 1/1, 52100 Pula, Republic of Croatia ruzica.buksa@gmail.com

### ABSTRACT

Local government units have limited budgets and often find themselves in a situation where investment needs for local community development go beyond budget possibilities for their funding. This paper analyzes municipal bonds as a possible way of obtaining funds to finance local self-government projects, and gives a brief overview of markets for these securities in the United States, the selected European Union (EU) countries and the Republic of Croatia. Since local authorities in certain EU countries successfully issue municipal bonds to finance development projects, the paper specially emphasize theirs management model. In the Republic of Croatia, the municipal bond market was established in 1995, but virtually no longer exists since there is currently no issued and on the secondary market listed municipal bonds. Inadequate development of the Croatian capital market, currently low interest rates of commercial banks, open possibilities for financing capital projects of public interest through European Union funds, and lack of knowledge and experience of issuers and potential investors on municipal bond issuance, limit the application of these securities with world growing attractiveness.

**Keywords:** Croatian capital market, Local self-government units, Municipal bonds

# DIGITAL ADAPTATION OF CROATIAN COMICS

### Sanja Bracun

Tehničko veleučilište u Zagrebu, Vrbik 8, 10000 Zagreb, Croatia sanja.bracun@tvz.hr

### Maja Komljenovic

Hrvatska radio televizija, Prisavlje 3, 10000 Zagreb, Croatia maja.komljenovic@hrt.hr

### ABSTRACT

The theme of this paper is to examine the interest in preserving the rich domestic heritage of comics on the Croatian market through digital screening. Based on the experience of business models such as Marvel Studios and Netflix, the available resources of Croatian comics could be offered in the form of digital screening. The research conducted confirms that the interest for adaptation of Croatian comics for digital screening exists among providers and users, and indicates that current obstacles for digital screening are significantly smaller than the value of preserving the heritage of Croatian comics through digitalization. The results obtained demonstrate there is some potential for a digital platform of Croatian comics and indicate a need for further preparations for its realization, including changing how the adaptation of Croatian comics is perceived by those who could produce it, as well as by those who would use it. This would not only increases the availability of Croatian comics to a wider audience, but also potentially enable their implementation into video games or mobile applications, thus further enhancing the value of Croatia's cultural and artistic heritage.

**Keywords:** Croatian comics, Digitalization, Film adaptations, Multimedia

# LOW-CARBON ECONOMY: PAST, PRESENT AND FUTURE IMPLICATIONS OF CARBON ACCOUNTING

### **Dina Bicvic**

J. J. Strossmayer University of Osijek, Faculty of Economics in Osijek, Trg Lj. Gaja 7, Osijek, Croatia dina.bicvic@efos.hr

# Sofija Turjak

J. J. Strossmayer University of Osijek, Faculty of Economics in Osijek, Trg Lj. Gaja 7, Osijek, Croatia sofija.turjak@efos.hr

#### Ivana Unukic

J. J. Strossmayer University of Osijek, Faculty of Economics in Osijek, Trg Lj. Gaja 7, Osijek, Croatia ivana.unukic@efos.hr

#### ABSTRACT

Achieving sustainable development and transition to a lowcarbon economy are some of the major goals of the 21st century. As an emerging economic model, the low-carbon economy provides valuable solutions for tackling the inevitable climate change on a global scale. Companies and countries are trading in carbon emissions on carbon markets, and there is a need to recognise and measure carbon emissions, from both the financial and accounting perspective. Carbon accounting should play a significant role in a low-carbon economy; however, this is not the case at the moment. According to previous research, there are many unresolved issues in carbon accounting, particularly regarding carbon credits as marketable securities. Polluters must submit carbon credits to the competent state authority to meet their obligation arising from the GHG emissions they have generated. Carbon accounting can be seen as a wide range of different practices, and it means different things to different groups of people. It helps stakeholders in making proper business decisions considering the reporting and accounting challenges. There are two categories of carbon accounting: physical and financial. Physical carbon accounting quantifies physical amounts of greenhouse gas emissions to the atmosphere, while financial carbon accounting measures the financial market value of carbon emissions. This paper aims to provide a broader perspective and theoretical support for research on the accounting aspect of a low–carbon economy. It focuses on past and present trends, challenges, and changes in carbon accounting. The main objective is to provide guidance, both for shareholders and stakeholders, in the form of business (and legal) guidance.

*Keywords:* Carbon accounting, Carbon credits, Carbon emissions (GHG emissions), Low-carbon economy

# DIGITAL MARKETING AT THE PROMOTION OF RURAL REGIONAL TOURIST DESTINATION

### Drazenka Birkic

Senior Lecturer at Karlovac University of Applied Sciences Trg J. J. Strossmayera 9, Republic of Croatia dbirkic@vuka.hr

#### Igor Klopotan

Senior Lecturer at Međimursko veleučilište u Čakovcu Ul. bana Josipa Jelačića 22,Čakovec, Republic of Croatia igor.klopotan@mev.hr

#### **Paula Grgic**

Karlovac University of Applied Sciences Trg J. J. Strossmayera 9, Republic of Croatia grgic.paula@gmail.com

#### ABSTRACT

Today in tourism, as one of the most imoportant industries in the world, the Internet occupies a large and significant tole, especially in the promotion and sales segment. Digital marketing gives a new dimension to classic marketing activities, such as market reseatch, analyzing consumer behavior, communication and information, etc. This paper explores the ways in which digital marketing contributes to the promotion of rural regional tourist destinations with the aim of creating a new tourist brand on the example of Požega-Slavonia County. In this paper the results are collected using the methodology pirmary research. The research for this paper was made as a part of the branding project of the Požega-Slavonia County. The activity of tourism business subjects on Internet platforms and activities on social networks was analyzed and also the impact of these activities on the promotion of the observed tourist region. Given that the Internet is perfect platform for selling tourist products directly to customers and one of the main tools for consumers to seek reavel.related informations, further implementation of ICT and more intensive use of the Internet, tourist entities in rural tourism would enhance communication with potential tourists, distribution of their turist products and special offers and thus there would be a significant promotion of the tourist destination. **Keywords:** Digital marketing, Promotion, Regional tourist destination, Rural tourism

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# SUSPENDED AND CLOSED – EFFECTS OF EPIDEMICS ON TOURISM

#### Ildiko Ernszt

University of Pannonia, Nagykanizsa Campus, Institute of Applied Economics, The Republic of Hungary ernszt.ildiko@uni-pen.hu

### **Zsuzsanna Marton**

University of Pannonia, Nagykanizsa Campus, Institute of Applied Economics, The Republe of Hungary marton.zsuzsanna@uni-pen.hu

#### ABSTRACT

The safety of tourism is of crucial importance. Safety embraces several aspects of travelling: safety from natural disasters, safe environment, health safety. From time to time health emergency situations raise their head: SARS, MERS, Ebola, Chinese coronary virus – just to mention some of them. The outbreak of epidemics affects not only the health of tourists, but also the health of economies because of possible losses in tourism. The present coronary virus epidemic has already caused serious losses for the industry: attractions are closed, flights, package tours are suspended. Tourism industry was a success area in Asia over the last decade, this blooming was put an end to. However, it is impossible to estimate the real future losses. International

organizations, governments, airline companies, service providers have issued several recommendations to handle the situation. But not only economic loss has to be faced, but also "social costs" may arise. The sometimes excessive, unreasonable reactions on the epidemic can result in stigmatization of Chinese and Asian tourists as well – as the World Travel and Tourism Council warns. The aim of the paper is to identify the consequences of epidemics on tourism industry, which is extremely vulnerable to health crisis situations. The topic is examined with the help of case studies. What can be the possible measures to minimise the negative consequences of these sad situations? How much time is needed to recover from the devastating epidemics? Are there any good examples from the past for the less painful recovery? Who has any responsibility on this field? These are just a few questions the paper tries to find the answers for. Keywords: Tourism, Epidemics, Economic effects

# THE SOCIAL SYSTEM IN BULGARIA FACING A PARTICULARLY NEW CHALLENGE IN A PANDEMIC PERIOD

# **Venelin Terziev**

National Military University, Veliko Tarnovo, Bulgaria University of Rousse, Rousse, Bulgaria Russian Academy of Natural History, Moscow, Russia terziev@skmat.com

### ABSTRACT

The article tries to address the changing social processes in the pandemic situation that has occurred in Bulgaria and around the world. Possible interpretations of operating in the current critical situation are examined and a parallel is sought with similar situations in previous periods. An attempt is made to partially analyze the emerging critical processes in the labour market. **Keywords:** Social system, Labour market, COVID 19, Pandemic, Employers

# PARAMETRIC DESIGN OF SPUR GEAR

### **Mario Sercer**

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia ravnatelj@metalskajezgra.hr

### Ivana Mihalic Pokopec

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia ivana@metalskajezgra.hr

## Marina Grabar Branilovic

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia marina@metalskajezgra.hr

## Matija Pofuk

Polytechnic of Međimurje in Čakovec Bana Josipa Jelačića 22A, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia

### ABSTRACT

Gears are machine parts used to transfer torque from one shaft to another. Gears are widespread and their application is indispensable in all industries that produce different drive mechanisms. Each pair of gears makes one transmission, so the transmission can be single-stage or multi-stage. Like other mechanical transmissions, they are usually used to reduce the speed from the drive shaft to the driven shaft. The shape of the gears depends on the relative position of the drive shaft and driven shaft. During rotation, gear teeth are periodically in mesh, and the magnitude of the forces acting on them is constantly changing. Except of the basis on certain norms, the gear calculation is also based on experimentally determined

coefficients. but lately. *experimental determination* is increasingly being replaced by computer numerical analyses, which are cheaper and faster methods. In order to obtain accurate and reliable results of numerical analyzes, it is necessary to have the most accurate three-dimensional gear geometry. The tooth profile is determined by mathematical curves whose final shape depends on several input parameters. The change of each parameter implies a series of computational operations that recalculate the point coordinates of the curves in order to describe the tooth geometry. By parameterization, this process is automated and significantly accelerated, and the obtained gear geometry satisfies all the requirements related to precision and accuracy. CATIA software does not contain a library of gears, so they need to be modeled from scratch each time, which is time consuming and tedious. Often 3D gear models are simplified or approximated, which is why their precision and accuracy are no longer sufficient to generate reliable results from the performed numerical analyzes. This paper presents a procedure of parametric design of spur gears using the CAD software application CATIA V5.

**Keywords:** Spur gear, Parametric design, CATIA V5 software, Involute toothing

# THE BIOCHEMISTRY OF THE ENDOCANNABINOID SYSTEM

# Silvija Zeman

Polytechnic of Međimurje in Čakovec, Croatia Alma Mater Europaea – ECM, Slovenia

# Zeljko Perdija

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia CIIM plus - Center za interno in interventno medicine, Slovenia

### **Stanislav Grosu**

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia University of Medicine and Pharmacy Nicolae Testemițanu Chisinau, Moldova

## **Dusan Nolimal**

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia

## Walter Chingwaru

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia Bindura University of Science Education, Zimbabwe

## **Marko Setinc**

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia Alma Mater Europaea – ECM, Slovenia

# **David Neubauer**

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia Medical Faculty, University of Ljubljana, Slovenia

# Tanja Bagar

ICANNA - International Institute for Cannabinoids, Slovenia Alma Mater Europaea – ECM, Slovenia tanja.bagar@institut-icanna.com

# ABSTRACT

The discovery of the endocannabinoid system (ECS) has not only increased our understanding of the effects of plant cannabinoids,

but also increased our understanding of human biochemistry as well as opened up avenues towards new therapeutic targets. Phytocannabinoids as well as their synthetic counterparts are known to engage with our endocannabinoid system; hence our understanding of the basic biochemistry of this pivotal signaling system offers insights into beneficial and therapeutic uses of these molecules. There is a plethora of research data and scientific peer-reviewed papers on the topic of cannabinoids, the ECS and health/disease. Much data has been gathered from epidemiological and biomedical research, thus providing patients and medical professionals with good foundations for the use of cannabinoids in medicine. But understanding the biochemistry of the ECS and the role this signaling system plays in human physiology is the key to the proper use of these potent molecules. Keywords: Biochemistry, Receptors, Endocannabinoid system, Cannahinoids

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# NEW DATA SOURCES IN THE QUALITY OF LIFE STUDIES: SOCIAL MEDIA OPPORTUNITIES

**Evgeniy Shchekotin** 

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management, Russia Tomsk State University, Russia e.v.shchekotin@edu.nsuem.ru

## ABSTRACT

The article offers a new methodological approach to the problem of measuring the quality of life of the population. The proposed approach is based on the use of new digital data sources, which are "digital footprints" of people on the Internet. To date, there are two different approaches in the study of quality of life that use different data sources to study the quality of life of people – an

objective approach and a subjective approach. Objective approaches use different sets of statistical data. Subjective approaches measure the quality of life based on self-reports, people's judgments about their lives, which are collected through questionnaires or psychological and sociological experiments. With the advent of the Internet and especially social networks. researchers have the opportunity to study people's subjective opinions and judgments not only through surveys, but also using so-called "contactless" methods. Such methods do not require direct contact between the sociologist and the respondent. This allows you to get the so-called "unsolicited public opinion", that is, the opinion of people that they express voluntarily, on their own initiative. Sources of such data are primarily social networks, in which users directly express their attitude to a particular situation by posting posts, as well as indirectly - using likes, reposts and comments. The article examines the current state of discussion in the scientific community regarding new digital data sources, analyzes the main arguments pointing to the advantages and disadvantages of these sources. Three main areas of study of quality of life and well-being using digital methods are also considered.

**Keywords:** Digital Sociology, Quality of Life, Social Network, Data Source

# FREE SUNDAY - AN ISSUE OF THE CULTURE OF LIVING

### Elza Jurun

University of Split, Faculty of Economics, Business and Tourism, Cvite Fiskovića 5, 21000 Split, Croatia elza@efst.hr

### Nada Ratkovic

University of Split, Faculty of Economics, Business and Tourism, Cvite Fiskovića 5, 21000 Split, Croatia nada.ratkovic@efst.hr

#### **Boze Vuleta**

Franciscan Institute for Culture of Peace, Poljudsko šetalište 24, 21000 Split, Croatia fbvuleta@gmail.com

#### ABSTRACT

This work has emerged as a practical need to launch further research based on the conclusions of the conference entitled "Free Sundav and Dignified Working Time in Europe: What is the Way Forward?" The conference was held in February 2019 at the European Parliament in Brussels organized by the European Sunday Alliance. This paper presents historical background and European legislation as well as good practices in the implementation of non-working Sundays. Different influences and consequences of free Sunday on social, economic, psychological, health, family well-being and demographic trends in contemporary Europe are being considered. The integral part of the paper are results of two public opinion polls on free Sunday with comprehensive statistical analysis of their results. First one was carried out in Croatia in October 2017 while second one was conducted in May 2019. In addition, this research aims to emphasize the positive influence of free Sunday on demographic trends. Namely, just the accession of Croatia to European Sunday Alliance has enriched attitudes of this alliance by the existence of a strong correlation between free Sunday and demographic trends. For the first time Croatia gives free Sunday meaning to the extent that it is proposed to introduce free Sunday as one of the main measures of active demographic policy.

*Keywords:* European legislation, Free Sunday, Results of public opinion polls, Statistical analysis, Two-step stratification

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# FOUR SEASONS - THE BACKBONE OF CONTINENTAL TOURISM IN NORTHWESTERN CROATIA

Jasmina Ovcar

Polytechnic of Međimurje in Čakovec, Sustainable Development Department, Ulica bana J. Jelačića 22a, Čakovec, Croatia jovcar@mev.hr

## ABSTRACT

The continental part of Croatia, which has been bypassed by uncontrolled construction and expansion of tourism, abounds in riches that are yet to be discovered, explored and offered to a new generation of tourists, who will acknowledge the value of nature and its processes. The survey, conducted through social networking sites, should cast some light on the current interest in this type of tourist offer among specific age groups. The related field research focuses on exploring the possibilities of local communities and existing rural economies for providing additional services to voluntourists as well as examining the potential for adapting old, unkempt and neglected houses, and turn them into high-quality tourist accommodation. The continental tourism offer presented in this paper is a project aimed at the development of tourism in the northwestern

continental part of Croatia. It is based on the idea of four visits to the same destination during different times of the year, each lasting three to seven days. Accommodation units are envisaged as renovated indigenous houses with gardens – old, abandoned and often derelict, but for this purpose adapted in accordance with the architectural heritage. The houses would be turned into holiday homes accommodating 4 to 8 people, at the same time staving true to their typical old architectural style. The selected destination would represent 'a new temporary home' for tourists who expect to return to the same place at different times of the year. In addition, the project would lay the foundations for renovating and revitalizing old local homes, at the same time preserving the architectural heritage. This type of tourism specifically relies on the participation of the domicile rural population, by allowing voluntourists to take part in indigenous lifestyle and everyday activities.

*Keywords:* Continental tourism, Domicile population, Four seasons, Old houses, Voluntourism

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# ANALYSIS OF EU INVESTMENT FUNDS IN REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT FOR THE PERIOD 2021-2027

### **Goran Sabol**

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Cakovec, Croatia goran.sabol@mev.hr

### **Melita Srpak**

Varazdin County - Department of Physical Planning, Croatia melita.srpak@gmail.com

### ABSTRACT

European funds are financial instruments for the implementation of individual EU public policies in the Member States. The public policies of the European Union, the Member State and the

Candidate Country are the basis for determining the objectives whose achievement will be supported by funding through EU funds. EU funds are European citizens' money, which, in accordance with certain rules and procedures, is allocated to various beneficiaries for the implementation of projects that should contribute to the achievement of the key EU public policies. Among other things, EU funds can finance activities related to investments in infrastructure providing basic services to citizens in the fields of energy, environment, transport and information and communication technologies, as well as investments in social, health and educational infrastructure. In the coming period, EU investment from 2021 to 2027 will focus on five main goals: a smarter Europe, a greener carbon-free Europe, a more connected Europe, a more social Europe and a closer Europe for citizens. The Investments in question will help improve regional development in the EU Member States, with the largest emphasis (as much as 30% of the total EUR 1.135 billion) going to the Nature and Environment framework. Among potential beneficiaries who will be able to use the funds in question are research centers, local and regional authorities, schools, corporations, training centers, state administration, small and medium-sized enterprises, universities, associations are highlighted, and besides these funds will be available to public bodies, some private sector organizations (especially small businesses), NGOs and volunteer organizations. This paper presents an analysis of EU Investment in the period from 2021 to 2027, outlines its financial perspective (with emphasis on the "Nature and Environment" framework) and gives an overview of potential future investments.

*Keywords:* Development, Environmental policy, EU funds, Investment

# ASSESSMENT OF NEUROMARKETING ATTRIBUTES IN THE CONTEXT OF SELECTED SOCIO-DEMOGRAPHIC CHARACTERISTICS

### **Robert Stefko**

University of Prešov in Prešov, Faculty of Management, Slovak republic robert.stefko@unipo.sk

### Anna Tomkova

University of Prešov in Prešov, Faculty of Management, Slovak republic anna.tomkova@unipo.sk

### Ivana Ondrijova

University of Prešov in Prešov, Faculty of Management, Slovak republic ivana.ondrijova@unipo.sk

### Dagmara Ratnayake-Kascakova

University of Prešov in Prešov, Faculty of Management, Slovak republic dagmara.ratnayake-kascakova@unipo.sk

#### ABSTRACT

Neuromarketing examines how customer decisions are affected and which part of the brain is activated in the moment of buying decision. It focuses on various attributes of sale, which it verifies with neuromarketing tools. In our research we examine some of these attributes in terms of customer opinion. The aim of the paper is to identify and specify the relationship between the assessment of neuromarketing attributes and selected sociodemographic characteristics of customers. There were selected three neuromarketing attributes, namely "store"," seller", and "product". The research was focused on gender differences and context within the age of the respondents. Data were obtained by a questionnaire survey. The research sample consisted of 190 respondents, of which 58 % were women and 42 % were men. The average age of the respondents was 27.38 years. The hypotheses were tested by means of descriptive statistics and statistical analysis in the statistical program SPSS. Higher values were measured for men within the "store" attribute. In terms of age, there were found a statistically significant differences within the "product" attribute. With increasing age of the respondents, their sensitivity to the product, especially to the price, increased. No statistically significant differences in terms of age or gender were confirmed within the "seller" attribute.

*Keywords:* Atributes of sale, Neuromarketing, Sociodemographic characteristics

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# CUSTOMER PROFILES IN THE ANTIQUES AND COLLECTIBLES INDUSTRY IN CROATIA USING GAUSSIAN MIXTURE MODEL CLUSTERING: AN EMPIRICAL STUDY

### Katerina Fotova Cikovic

Koprivnica, Croatia katerina.fotova@gmail.com

#### ABSTRACT

In today's competitive and ever-changing world, understanding customers' behavior and needs and categorize customers based on multiple variables is of vital importance. Customer profiling is a critical aspect of customer segmentation that allows SME owners a better understanding of their market and audiences, so that they can better address their marketing efforts to various audiences (clusters) and maximize their effect. The goal of cluster profiling is to achieve a clear vision of who the customer in each cluster is, what the best way to meet his needs is as well as how and what to offer in order to increase sales and customer satisfaction. The main objective of this empirical research was to identify the profile types (»personas«) for a Croatian-based trade and dealer company from the antiques and collectibles industry. based on their demographics, socioeconomics, psychographics, product and style preferences as well as marketing channel preferences, using primary data collected through a survey of 100 existing customers (N=100) of the trade and dealer company in this industry. The study utilizes the XLSTAT software for Gaussian mixture model to cluster customers. The probability of belonging to each cluster is calculated and a classification is usually achieved by assigning each observation to the most likely cluster. The obtained results singled out three clusters (personas): the Successful old-school business owners, the Collector medical doctors and attorneys at law and the Loyal Facebook followers. Discussion and implications focus on a more detailed identification and definition of the personas and thus show SME companies how they could apply this cluster analysis techniques in their business to adjust the offer and the marketing efforts according to the customer profiles in order to better understand and thus serve their customers.

**Keywords:** Antiques and collectibles Industry, Customer clustering, Customer profiling, Gaussian mixture model, Republic of Croatia

# INTERCONNECTION OF STAKEHOLDER THEORY WITH THE CONCEPT OF CORPORATE SOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY (CSR)

# Igor Klopotan

Polytechnic of Međimurje in Čakovec, Croatia igor.klopotan@mev.hr

### Vlatka Kordos

University North, Croatia vlkordos@unin.hr

# **Davor Grgurevic**

University North, Croatia davor.grgurevic@unin.hr

## ABSTRACT

This paper provides an overview of the stakeholder theory as a part of the business orientation that every business should aspire to. Stakeholders are a group of people who are interested in the business operations of a particular company and whose interests are affected by the realization or completion of the operations. The goal of every organisation, regardless of its core business, is to make a profit, however, in order to achieve this, it is necessary to satisfy all the interested parties that affect the bussiness operations or are affected by it. Stakeholder theory is about creating value and how to manage your business effectively. If the stakeholder theory is to solve the problem of value creation, it must show how the business can actually be described through the stakeholders relations. Organization management has evolved from a purely profit-oriented model to a model that focuses responsibility at all levels of management towards all stakeholders. The concept of the stakeholder theory has come into use to extend the notion of management responsibility, which is traditionally related to stakeholders.

**Keywords:** Stakeholders, Stakeholder analysis, Stakeholder theory, Corporate social responsibility

# "HOLIDAY HOMES WITH A STORY" - A GOOD DRIVER OF TOURISM DEVELOPMENT IN THE VARAŽDIN COUNTY

# **Melita Srpak**

Varaždinska županija, Zavod za prostorno uređenje, Mali Plac 1a, 42 000 Varaždin, Croatia melita.srpak@gmail.com

### Silvija Zeman

Međimursko veleučilište u Čakovcu, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22a, 40000 Čakovec, Croatia silvija.zeman@mev.hr

### Miran Bojanic Morandini

Turistička zajednica Varaždinske županije, Trg bana Josipa Jelačića 12, 42000 Varaždin, Croatia miran@turizam-vzz.hr

### ABSTRACT

In relation to the development of tourist activity in the Republic of Croatia, the Varaždin County has significant indicators in the development of tourism, and in the present development has represented a particularly significant and attractive tourist area. A lot of research of tourist trends for several years now has shown that tourism in the Varaždin County has been expanding intensively in all areas where there are natural and cultural resources that allow you to get to know the untouched nature, culture of the area where tradition is nurtured, cities that have their history and architecture, enjoyment in sports and recreational activities, maintaining health and meeting many other tourism goals. The aim of this paper is to present the project "Holiday Homes with a Story" as a good driver of sustainable tourism development in the Varaždin County with an emphasis on how to maximize the satisfaction of tourists with a holiday home with a story. This project was initiated by the Varaždin County Tourist Board in cooperation with the Varaždin County and is

very well received because through holiday homes, family farms and their branded products are connected and promoted. For the purpose of research for this paper, data from the Varaždin County Tourist Board was used to obtain results on the tourist traffic, increase in overnight stays, extension of season, number of accommodation capacities for the project "Holiday Homes with a Story" by methods of analysis and synthesis.

**Keywords:** Varaždin County, Tourism, Houses with a story, Family farms, Product

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# LANGUAGE BARRIERS IN TRANSLATION OF LOCAL EXPRESSIONS IN THE ENGLISH LANGUAGE

#### Majda Todorovic

College of Management and Design Aspira Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia majda.todorovic@aspira.hr

#### Josipa Bandalo

College of Management and Design Aspira Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia josipa.bandalo@aspira.hr

#### **Antonia Tudor**

College of Management and Design Aspira Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia antonia.tudor@aspira.hr

#### ABSTRACT

Communication in the English language is a skill that tourism professionals need to master in order to avoid language barriers and potential misunderstandings, as well as to communicate successfully with their guests. Tourism professionals encounter different language barriers when translating local expressions into English. For example, there are numerous local expressions that cannot be translated into English literally, especially those referring to the dialectal speech of the Split area called 'čakavština', which is included in the cultural heritage and represents an intangible cultural heritage. Cultural and historical heritage are important to maintain tradition and preserve the authenticity of the area, therefore the translation of vocabulary describing them should be approached carefully in order to maintain the spirit and history they represent. This paper deals with precisely those local expressions since they are used in everyday speech in the city of Split, with particular emphasis on terms often used by tourism professionals such as tour guides and expressions which are part of the intangible heritage. Such words and expressions often cause problems when directly translated into English, therefore this paper firstly presents their meaning in the standard Croatian language. Then, it points to the language barriers that appear when translating these local expressions, and finally offers an optimal translation into English. Words and expressions used in description of the local sights of the city of Split were selected, as well as translations of local gastronomic expressions and the names of traditional dishes and groceries. Some improvements in translation can leave a completely different impression on foreign guests and make a big difference. Therefore, the paper also examines methods of teaching English to college students and future tourism professionals.

**Keywords:** Cultural heritage, Dialectal speech, Education of tourism professionals, Language barriers, Translation

# BUSINESS CONTINUITY AS A BASIS FOR ASSESSING THE LEVEL OF FINANCIAL RISK OF THE ORGANIZATION

Yulia Vladimirovna Nemtseva

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management, Kamenskaya street, 56, Novosibirsk, Russia nemtseva\_july@mail.ru

# Ludmila Aleksandrovna Usoltseva

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management, Kamenskaya street, 56, Novosibirsk, Russia usolzewa\_@mail.ru

## **Roman Voldemarovich Bekker**

Novosibirsk State University of Economics and Management, Kamenskaya street, 56, Novosibirsk, Russia r.bekker@mail.ru

## ABSTRACT

This article concentrates on the problems of financial risk management in organizations of the non-financial sector of the economy. The work shows the stages of the financial risk management process within the enterprise, which should include identification of financial risks types, risk level assessment, choice of risk management practices, financial risk management harmonized with world practice assessment. A results classification of financial risks types within enterprises in the non-financial sector is proposed. The authors consider that any financial risks implication is a decline in business profitability, which can lead to business interruption, solvency loss and companies liabilities non-fulfillment to stakeholders. The article proposed the method of financial risk level assessment which based on the business continuity analysis. The use of conservative approach to business continuity assessment is substantiated. From our point of view, process of business continuity assessment includes a number of stages: working capital assessment, current liabilities assessment. net current assets assessment. determination of the threat of business interruption within 12 following months. The peculiarity of business continuity assessment is to determine the composition and the amount of current assets and liabilities. Conservative approach appliance within business continuity assessment requires subtraction of short-term loans to related entities, surplus stocks and accounts receivable, which are most likely will not be paid till deadline from current assets. Current liabilities, in addition to accounts payable, short-term loans and borrowings, reserves for future expenses and payments, etc. include long-term loans with violated covenants. In our opinion, proposed methodology will provide more reliable organization risk level assessment, because it uses management accounting data.

**Keywords:** Business continuity, Covenants, Financial risk, Risk assessment, Uncertainty

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# MANAGEMENT AND MARKETING AS PROGRESS GENERATORS IN NON-PROFIT SPORTS ORGANIZATIONS

#### Deni Borozan

Aspira College of Management and Design, Mike Tripala 6, HR – 21 000, Split, Croatia deni.borozan@aspira.hr

# **Josip Reic**

Aspira College of Management and Design, Mike Tripala 6, HR – 21 000, Split, Croatia josip.reic@aspira.hr

# ABSTRACT

In a complex and dynamic environment in which they operate today, modern non-profit sports organizations are aware that success of the organization can be achieved by applying professional, responsible and highly effective management. Such management means succesfully allocating and using all available resources, coordination of all activities with the aim to successfully complete the mision of the organization. At the same time it is very important to continue providing the character of a non-profit organization which is public service on a non-forprofit basis. In order to achieve its effectiveness, modern nonprofit organizations use sports marketing as a generator of the progress. Sports marketing covers all aspects of marketing within the sports business of a non profit organization: that means inclusion of management, products, promotion, distribution, price and customer relationship management of their products and services. The fundamental objective of sports marketing activities is to meet the needs of users in relation to competition. Therefore, sports marketing is one of the key generators of the business success of a non profit sports organization.

*Keywords:* Non-profit sports organization, Management, Marketing, Efficiency, Competition

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# RELEVANT FACTORS INFLUENCING CONVENTION ATTENDEES' BEHAVIOURAL INTENTIONS - LITERATURE REVIEW

#### Marina Barkidija Sotosek

Senior Assistant at Faculty of Tourism and Hospitality Management, University of Rijeka, Croatia marinab@fthm.hr

#### **ABSTRACT**

The history of tourism shows a consistent progression from sporadic travels to mass migrations with logical diversification and dispersion into special and individual forms, types and subtypes of tourism. In the second half of the twentieth century,

business tourism started to emerge as a growing segment of tourism. Conventions, as a significant segment of the business tourism, contribute to the economy by creating new jobs, attracting investments and by bringing many other financial as well as non-financial benefits to the host destination. To enjoy such privileges, the convention organizers (meeting planners) must operate in a very competitive environment, fighting aggressively for each attendee. Their biggest challenge is to increase the number of convention attendees by adequately responding to the demands of planning future events, making them suitable and attractive to potential attendees. Due to the growing number of various conventions and the attendees' financial constraints, the average number of attendees in an individual convention is decreasing. Therefore, the meeting planners are becoming increasingly concerned about the strategies used for continuously attracting attendees to their conventions. A great number of research has been conducted from the perspective of the meeting planners, especially on the issues related to the choice of convention destination. Since the number of attendees is the main predictor of the convention success, this paper presents the findings of the conducted literature review which covers the research carried out from the perspective of convention attendees. Unlike other literature reviews which focused only on factors related to the convention evaluation, this paper summarizes the variables significant for the convention evaluation that could predict convention attendees' behavioural intentions. Behavioural intentions are built on the concept of attitude formation which is why a certain behaviour is likely to affect the convention success. Listing the most relevant variables which have an influence on convention attendees' behavioural intentions will provide significant conceptual support for future researchers who want to understand attendees' needs when making a decision about attending an upcoming convention.

*Keywords:* Behavioural Intentions, Business Tourism, Convention Tourism, Literature Review, Attendees

# THE ROLE AND IMPORTANCE OF THE INTERNET AS A SOURCE OF BUSINESS INFORMATION IN METAL INDUSTRY

# **Mario Sercer**

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia ravnatelj@metalskajezgra.hr

# Ivana Mihalic Pokopec

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia ivana@metalskajezgra.hr

# Marina Grabar Branilovic

Development and Educational Centre for the Metal Industry, Metal Centre Čakovec, Bana Josipa Jelačića 22D, 40 000 Čakovec, Croatia marina@metalskajezgra.hr

# ABSTRACT

Decisions making of all kinds, often several times a day, is a challenge to deal with for almost all participants involved in the business process. In real-life business situations, there are different kinds of conditions for decision making. Moreover, decisions often need to be made as soon as possible. And furthermore, problem in making the right business decision is the unavailability of sufficient information. A common aim is to provide usable and prompt business information in order to fulfill different criteria for selection of information sources and the assessment of the quality of the collected information. The use of computers and the Internet is becoming unavoidable, not only as a medium of communication, but also as an inexhaustible source of all kinds of information. Computerization and internetization greatly facilitate and accelerate all business processes and business in general. Nowadays, the Internet is becoming available to a wider range of users, both privately and for business, in order to collect the necessary information. Internet access is available to almost all employees, regardless of the management level. In order to verify the application of theoretical basis in practice, research was conducted in several metal industry companies in Međimurje County. The aim of this study is to investigate the importance of the Internet as a source of business information. Based on the research results, it can be concluded that online resources are an important source of business information. Respondents who consider the Internet as an important source of business information, also think that it is a reliable source of information. It can be concluded that the Internet is becoming an increasingly important and widely used source of business information from year to year.

Keywords: Business information, Information source, Internet, Metal industry

# THE DARK TRIAD – REALITY AND PERSPECTIVE

## Zdravko Mihevc

Senior Lecturer at University North 104. brigade 1, 42000 Varaždin, Croatia zmihevc@unin.hr

## **Marina Gregoric**

Assistant professor at University North 104. brigade 1, 42000 Varaždin, Croatia magregoric@unin.hr

#### Igor Klopotan

Assistant professor at Polytechnic of Međimurje in Čakovec, Croatia igor.klopotan@mev.hr

#### ABSTRACT

The personnel is the most important segment of the business of each corporation. The higher is the position of an individual on the hierarchical level, the higher is its power. The consequences of its actions are more significant, and therefore the responsibility. In order to effectively and efficiently manage the system and achieve the goals set by the owners, and to withdraw sometimes unpopular moves that have negative consequences for employees, it helps managers to have characteristics of the Dark Triad. Machiavellism, narcissism, and psychoticism are positive and required traits in corporations in managerial structures while otherwise in social and interpersonal relationships outside the corporate environment, undesirable and harmful. The owner or employer will find and hire the market manager who, based on his references and results, proves that he has the necessary traits from the spectrum of the Dark Triad. When interviewing and testing for a high-ranking workplace, it is no longer necessary to try to hide the narcissistic, machiavellian, and psychopathic qualities. They are desirable. Each owner, each supervisory

board, will gladly hire a manager, a member, or a CEO with such traits knowing that he will fulfill every requirement of the owner effectively without questioning or complaining. Machiavellism, narcissism, and psychoticism open the path to success, and those who do not have these qualities have no chance of competing with those who have these characteristics. Recent past, current times as well as prediction of future events will mark the increasingly competitive competition in the market, as well as the increasing demand towards employees, but also the management. It will all lead to the fact that holders of the Dark Triad traits will be increasingly at a price and increasingly sought-after.

Keywords: Dark Triad, Machiavellian, Narcissist, Psychopath, Manager, Personnel

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# ENHANCED ADVERTISING AND SEARCH OF MANUFACTURING SERVICES BY SHARED KNOWLEDGE MANAGED APPROACH

# Marko Vujasinovic

Innova Srl, Italy University College Aspira, Croatia m.vujasinovic@innova-eu.net; marko.vujasinovic@aspira.hr

#### Alessio Gugliotta

Innova Srl, Italy a.gugliotta@innova-eu.net

#### ABSTRACT

A key process in agile manufacturing and circular economy-lean industries is ability to quickly discover trusted, and environmentand cost-efficient (re)manufacturing services that match the business requirements. To do so, manufacturing service information communication about manufacturing capabilities and requirements, in both linear and circular economy models, must be more efficiently managed. Existing web platforms for manufacturing service communication face issues and not meeting the needs. They are very heterogeneous in many aspects including use of different vocabularies, taxonomies, level of details, etc. Notably, with such very heterogeneous and dispersed solutions, the manual and repetitive process of manufacturer discovery is prone to cause delays in production cycles and suboptimal competitiveness. Unprecise, unstructured and textual descriptions of manufacturing service information likely to provide suboptimal search results. Many business opportunities are therefore missed and manufacturing capacities and resources remain unused. The main issue is the lack of reference digital platform with shared and formalized manufacturing service knowledge to describe manufacturing capability information in a uniform and standard way, even across federated platform instances deployed in multiple sectors. A shared knowledge based communication of manufacturing service information may create more business collaborations, and positively impact economies, bring wealth and jobs creation. In this paper, we describe existing model for manufacturing capabilities sharing and discovery and summarize its key issues, and then proceed with the discussion of so called ontological (semantic) approaches for manufacturing capability sharing and discovery.

*Keywords: Manufacturing sourcing, Manufacturing capability sharing, Manufacturing ontologies, Circular economy* 

# CONSCIOUSNESS FROM MAKING THE TRAVEL DECISION UNTIL SHARING THE ADVENTURES

# Zsuzsanna Marton

University of Pannonia, Nagykanizsa Campus, Institute of Applied Economics, Hungary marton.zsuzsanna@uni-pen.hu

#### Ildiko Ernszt

University of Pannonia, Nagykanizsa Campus, Institute of Applied Economics, Hungary ernszt.ilidko@uni-pen.hu

#### ABSTRACT

Travelling is a tool to increase our awareness about the world and they can be also engines to make a change in our lives. However, this consciousness is also inevitable through the whole process of a journey. For today, it is obvious for most travelers, that they are also responsible for themselves and cannot wait for other entities: for the states, international organizations, tourism service providers to guarantee their safety and security. From the first point: from making travel decisions it is crucial to be cautious and collect all information about the desired destination and the possible safety and security risks, threats to be faced. All the necessary measures must be taken from this point till the "post-travel phase". It can embrace a wide range of activities: gathering information, digging into the cultural background of the destination, asking for vaccination, or at the site simply avoiding certain dangerous places. However, it has to be noted, that when travelling a lot of people tend to forget about cautiousness, since going on holiday means for some travelers leaving the barriers and obligations behind – at home. The aim of the paper is to examine the basic general fundamental obligations of the travelers before, during and after their journeys. The results of a survey conducted among Hungarian travelers are also featured, which highlight the consciousness

and awareness of the respondents. The article also focuses on, if there are any differences between the generations and genders in this respect in Hungary.

*Keywords: Tourism, Consciousness, Awareness, Travel decision, Preparedness, Safety and security* 

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# AUGMENTED REALITY AUGMENTATION OPPORTUNITIES IN ORIENTEERING

## Nevenka Breslauer

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Cakovec, Croatia nevenka.breslauer@mev.hr

# **Tomislav Hublin**

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Cakovec, Croatia

# **Nenad Breslauer**

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Cakovec, Croatia

# Ivana Zeljko

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Cakovec, Croatia

# ABSTRACT

Orienteering is a group of sports that require navigational skills and as a sporting event increases the number of tourist destinations in Croatia. With the help of maps and a compass, the aim is that the runner tries to find all the checkpoints in the shortest possible time. With its geographical diversity, soil configuration and different vegetation, every competition in Croatia feels like a unique experience. Orienteering has seen increasing number of fans of different age groups, who are competing in races which are predefined in annual calendars. The global growth and development of the sports industry contributes to the overall economic development, and the

increasingly advanced racing tracking technology and sports equipment used by runners enables the organizer and runners to have an interesting and exciting sports competition with themselves or in pairs and in groups. Outdoor sports are on the rise and increasingly popular in all their forms, both in the world and in Croatia. Orienteering is a sports activity that takes the whole family into nature and allows them to spend an active day or weekend in new places with different requirements and tasks. which enables them to spend a day in a healthy sustainable environment. At the same time, the same form of sporting activity is becoming more and more popular in the education of all age groups, from kindergarten to student population. New augmented reality technologies add value when conducting competitions. The aim of the work is to introduce innovative multimedia content into the increasingly popular sports activity that is accessible to the whole family and in a new and innovative way facilitate the implementation of orienteering. The paper presents a possible solution of the application and gives ideas for the further development and its application in orientation running, as well as its application in other segments of orientation movement. Keywords: Augmented reality, Nature, Orienteering, Sport,

Tourism

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# STRATEGY AS A KEY DETERMINANT OF ORGANIZATIONAL DESIGN

# Nikolina Posaric

Faculty of Organization and Informatics Varazdin, University of Zagreb, Croatia niposari@foi.unizg.hr

# ABSTRACT

In the development of organizational theory and practice, organizational design has attracted the attention of many theorists and practitioners in the last few decades. More recent

research emphasizes the identification of key determinants of organizational design because a well-designed organizational solution affects business success. The purpose of this paper is to explain the role and importance of strategy as a key determinant of organizational design. In this regard, the contemporary trends in the development of organizational design, as well as the most important models of organizational design, are explained first. Particular emphasis is placed on the Star Model as a starting point for understanding the importance of strategy in organizational design. The specificity of the Star Model is that it emphasizes the impact of strategy on other elements of organizational design, such as capabilities, people, structure, rewards, and processes. The central part of the paper presents a case study of "Atlantic Grupa", as one of the largest Croatian companies. The analysis of key determinants of the current strategy of "Atlantic Grupa" was based on two sources of information-documents listed on the official web site of the company and numerous external data sources of information. Finally, the impact of strategy on the organizational solution of "Atlantic Grupa" is analyzed. In this context, the relationship between strategy and organizational solution of "Atlantic Grupa" has been established, thus confirming that the organizational solution follows the strategy and that the strategy is a key determinant of organizational design of contemporary organizations. This case study can, therefore, serve as an example of how a well-placed strategy can influence the good choice of organizational solution, with the ultimate goal of improving business performance.

*Keywords:* Organizational design, Strategy, Star Model, Organizational performance, Atlantic Grupa

# IMPLEMENTATION OF FIELD TRIP IN TEACHING BUSINESS ENGLISH

## Sandra Kovacevic

College of Management and Design Aspira, Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia sandra.kovacevic@aspira.hr

#### Antonia Tudor

College of Management and Design Aspira, Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia antonia.tudor@aspira.hr

# **Tena Coric**

College of Management and Design Aspira, Domovinskog rata 65, Split, Croatia tena.coric@aspira.hr

#### ABSTRACT

The aim of this paper is to present how to implement field trip in teaching Business English at undergraduate level of studies and how students benefit form it. Business English focuses on vocabulary and grammar used in specific professional situations as well as gaining language skills to participate in real-life business situations. However, it does not solely involve teaching phrases and words to be used in business context, it also involves teaching communicational, managerial and other skills necessary for successful business interaction. Thus, it often transcends a simple foreign language teaching and involves interdisciplinary approach where English teacher becomes a person who prepares students for possible situations they will encounter in their future career. As such, language learning involves promoting and developing creativity among students as well as teachers. Students mostly have very different background knowledge of foreign language, different experience in business as well as the lack of it. Also, they come from different high schools which means their knowledge of general English is very diverse.

This is the reason why sometimes it is very difficult to meet the needs of every student. Nevertheless, field trip can be implemented in teaching Business English regardless of these difficulties. There are severeal examples of field trips which are appropriate in Business English classes for students in higher education. This paper will present field trips done at University College Aspira, Split, Croatia, with students of Hotel and Tourism Management. It will also present what students gain from each activity and how this kind of language teaching improves students' language and entrepreneural skills and helps to develop creative way of thinking.

*Keywords:* Business English, Creativity, Higher education, Field trip, Teaching

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# DEFICIT CUTS, JOBS LOSSES AND LONG-RUN ECONOMIC GROWTH IN CROATIA

# Sasa Stjepanovic

Juraj Dobrila University of Pula, Faculty of Economics and Tourism "Dr. Mijo Mirković", Preradovića 1/1, 52 100 Pula, Croatia sstjepan@unipu.hr

#### ABSTRACT

In this paper, we study the relationship between the deficit, unemployment, and economic growth in the long term in Croatia. Theoretically, the reduction of public spending should impact positively on unemployment and should reduce unemployment. In this paper, we show how short and long-term effect is to reduce the economic growth and what is the justification in reducing public spending in times of crisis. Then we will answer to the question of whether it might be just the opposite, increase in public spending as a generator of economic growth in the short term and systematic work, and restructuring the economy to enable long-term stability in the country. One of the questions that this paper will answer is what econometric model is applied to study the effects of certain variables on economic growth (public spending, deficits, ...) as the most appropriate and best solution. Empirical results provide evidence that the nominal deficit and the overall unemployment explains most variations of real GDP. However, the major effect on real GDP is due to real private consumption per capita.

Keywords: Deficit, Unemployment, Economic Growth, Croatia

# RISK MANAGEMENT CONCEPTS IN PROJECT FINANCE: THEORETICAL FRAMEWORK

## Victoria Kovalenko

Odessa national economic university, 8, Preobrazhenskaya str., Odessa, 65082, Ukraine kovalenko-6868@ukr.net

#### Sergii Sheludko

Odessa national economic university, 8, Preobrazhenskaya str., Odessa, 65082, Ukraine s.szeludko@gmail.com

#### **Dmytro Kretov**

Odessa national economic university, 8, Preobrazhenskaya str., Odessa, 65082, Ukraine dmitriy.kretov@gmail.com

#### Serhii Makukha

Odessa national economic university, 8, Preobrazhenskaya str., Odessa, 65082, Ukraine makucha\_s@rambler.ru

# **Olga Lunyova**

Odessa national economic university, 8, Preobrazhenskaya str., Odessa, 65082, Ukraine Naumchikova555@gmail.com

#### ABSTRACT

Global experience in financing and implementing real investment projects indicates that such activities have a high level of risk compared to other types of entrepreneurial activity. This is due to the long life cycle of real investment projects and uncertainty about future results. Modern infrastructure projects become increasingly complex, which leads to difficulties with their implementation. These difficulties are associated with a delay in the implementation of projects, cost overruns, the use of

unsuccessful methods of procurement of necessary materials. lack of funding and a project risk management system. The study showed that the main mission in the implementation of the base components of project finance should occur through banks. although investment funds and financial institutions related to cash flows may be involved in this process. The structure and allocation of project finance risks has been determined, including risk identification, impact and probability assessment, risk mitigation, risk re-classification and risk prioritization. Researches have shown that banks are the main players in the project finance market. Project finance is associated with the risk of its implementation, since there is a need to attract significant amounts of financial resources that project participants receive both by obtaining bank loans and by issuing various types of securities. To minimize the risks of project finance it is possible to use such strategies as: risk management strategy, supply chain strategy and search strategy. The main risk management instruments in project financing include: measures of ensuring the fulfillment of contractual obligations, financial market instruments, special funds and reserves.

Keywords: Cash flow, Financial instrument, Project finance, Risk

# THE IMPACT OF HOUSEHOLD ENERGY CONSUMPTION TOWARDS THE TRANSITION ON LOW-CARBON ECONOMY

# Sofija Turjak

J. J. Strossmayer University of Osijek, Faculty of Economics in Osijek, Trg Lj. Gaja 7, Osijek, Croatia sofija.turjak@efos.hr

#### **Ivan Kristek**

J. J. Strossmayer University of Osijek, Faculty of Economics in Osijek, Trg Lj. Gaja 7, Osijek, Croatia ivan.kristek@efos.hr

#### ABSTRACT

Climate change has been a severe problem in recent years, and countries are fighting it to transition towards a low-carbon economy. To reduce the greenhouse gas emissions that have the most significant impact on the pollution, the European Union gives guidance to the Member States to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in the environment. The European Union guidance has two categories: the European Trading Scheme (ETS) and the other is non-ETS sectors. One of the main non-ETS sectors is households, and the EU tries to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in that particular sector. Besides, the Seventh Environment Action Programme includes the objective that housing's environmental impact should be reduced between 2014 and 2020. To measure households' effect on energy consumption and greenhouse gas emissions, it is necessary to monitor all the relevant items and set up legal constraints. Whenever household consumption is directly responsible for environmental pressures, it is leaving a carbon footprint. Moreover, household energy consumption is measured by household appliances, the average size of the dwellings, the heating/cooling systems used, and the implementation of energy efficiency measures. This paper aims to

provide a broader quantitative analysis of household energy consumption and household greenhouse gas emissions within the EU to impact the transition towards a low-carbon economy. It focuses only on the household sector because there is a mismatch between the roles and responsibilities conveyed by current climate policies and how the household perceptions. The main objective is to provide future implications for changes in the regulatory framework.

*Keywords:* Energy consumption, Greenhouse gas emissions (GHG emissions), Households, Low-carbon economy (LCE)

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# REMARKS ON THE EVALUATION OF THE STRATEGIC FOCUS OF THE SOCIAL NETWORK

#### **Tatiana Corejova**

University of Zilina, Slovakia Tatiana.corejova@fpedas.uniza.sk

#### Maria Rostasova

University of Zilina, Slovakia Maria.rostasova@fpedas.uniza.sk

#### **Alexandra Valicova**

University of Zilina, Slovakia Alexandra.valicova@fpedas.uniza.sk

#### ABSTRACT

As a result of the explosive growth of scientific knowledge and the rapid development of ICT, the world economy is undergoing farreaching global changes, which have been most significant since the Industrial Revolution. The current trend in the online environment is dominated by social networks, which are part of modern social media. However, developments in the social networking market raise questions about their possible future direction, their strategies in the context of their perception by different user groups in different regions, as well as questions about the use of different methods in formulating potential strategies. The aim of the paper is to point out the possibilities of using SWOT analysis and expert evaluation to determine or update the strategy of a company operating in the social network market in the context of regional perception of the company's position. The subject of the investigation was Facebook. The determination of individual elements of the company's SWOT analysis was based on literature review by expert, the Delphi method and a panel of experts, which was composed of experienced users of social networks in Slovakia. The analysis shows that the strengths for the social network Facebook are most perceived in Slovakia: market leadership on a global scale, efforts to expand revenues and the developing role of a news source. One of the most important opportunities is clearly the offers to create strategic alliances. In terms of weaknesses and threats, difficulties in maintaining a competitive advantage, problems in maintaining revenue growth rates and the decisive dependence of revenue on marketing communications, as well as cyber-attacks and security risks, are perceived. Keywords: Social network, Strategy, SWOT analysis

# THE CONSTITUTIONAL TAX PRINCIPLE OF GENERALITY IN SPANISH LEGISLATION - A COMPARATIVE LAW'S CASE

## Susana Cristina Rodrigues Aldeia

Research Unit of ISAG – European Business School (NIDISAG), Portugal ISAG – European Business School (ISAG-EBS), Portugal susanaaldeia@sapo.pt

#### **ABSTRACT**

The paper's primary goal is to analyse how Constitutional Law and Corporate Income Tax (CIT) Law addresses the Tax Justice principles, notably, Generality's principle. The research studies the differences and similarities in European and Asia tax jurisdictions. It analyses several data sources from Spain, Portugal and India, between them Constitutions Laws, CIT Laws, General Tax Laws and some Constitutional courts cases. The results show that Constitutional Laws do not refer to the Generality principle, expressly. European countries have more similarities, as opposed to the Asian country. Spain and Portugal develop more tax issues in constitutional scope. This difference may be a consequence of the age of the Indian Constitution, which makes only a small reference to the Legal Tax System. The CIT laws incorporate principle implicitly in it, it predicts everyone taxpayers must pay income tax, for all the income. Tax Income exemptions have to be justified.

*Keywords:* Tax justice, Generality principle, Constitutional Law, Corporate Income Tax Law, Spain, Portugal, India

# MODIFICATION OF DEGRADED NATURAL HABITAT OF THE STRAŽUN FOREST INTO A PARK, INTERESTING FOR TOURISTS

# Vlasta Ojstersek

Higher Vocational College of Traffic and Transport Maribor, Slovenia vlasta.ojstersek@vpsmb.eu

# ABSTRACT

We live in a time of climate change and all consequences that come beside. Most of the time, not a natural phenomenon but a human error is the issue. This article deals with a degraded area. which a municipal ordinance proclaimed a natural monument in 1992. In 2004, the Stražun Forest in Maribor was identified as a natural value of local importance and enhanced with information boards and signs. The research was carried out in the Stražun Forest area in early 2020. Conditions and critical points of degradation of this habitat were studied. It was established that the forest serves primarily as a place of relaxation and recreation for local residents. It also provides education for children, thermal water for two public thermal baths in Maribor, and several health energy points. Noise level measurement was carried out in the area of the thermal water pumping station, and samples of the Stražun brook water were analysed at National Laboratory for Health, Environment and Food in Maribor. During the research, illegal waste disposal sites were found, including hazardous substances, and there were some unfavourable interventions into the environment that can cause landslides. In the article proposals for remediation of the area are put forward, which, if properly considered and implemented, could serve also for tourist purposes.

*Keywords:* Degraded habitat, Environmental remediation, Noise analysis, Water analysis

# PSYCHOLOGICAL CONTRACT IN THE PERCEPTION OF EMPLOYEES WITH REGARD TO SOCIODEMOGRAPHIC CHARACTERISTICS

## Vesna Haluga

University North, Croatia vehaluga@unin.hr

#### Ana Globocnik Zunac

University North, Croatia agzunac@unin.hr

#### Ivana Benjak

University North, Croatia ivbenjak@unin.hr

#### ABSTRACT

A psychological contract is a relatively new form of agreement that outlines the mutual expectations of the employee and the employer. Unlike an employment contract, it is not drafted in writing but is instead focused on the individual's ambitions, values and motivation. The psychological contract and the employment contract provide an accurate representation of the relationship between the employee and the employer, and since each employee is an individual, each psychological contract will differ. The aim of this study was to examine the employee attitudes towards the employment contract, in particular, to determine employee understanding of the concept of the psychological contract. Another objective was to determine whether there is a relationship between employee sociodemographic characteristics, and violations of the psychological contract. The research method was a survey questionnaire, conducted on a sample of 59 employees in organisations of varying hierarchical structure. A regression analysis of the questionnaire results found that the vast majority of interviewed employees are still unfamiliar with the psychological contract. One-way analysis of variance examining the sociodemographic characteristics of employees indicated that there were no statistically significant differences in the perceptions of fulfilment of the psychological contract. Transparency of the psychological contract is more difficult to achieve today than in previous years due to changes in market trends and working conditions in organizations (lack of permanent employment, introduction of part-time employment, providing opportunities for creativity in employee work, moving away from strictly defined job descriptions, etc.). It is necessary to further strengthen communication channels between employees to build and develop a two-way relationship, with the intention of maintaining, upgrading and developing this relationship. This in turn builds greater employee satisfaction, and also ensures greater company success.

*Keywords: Employees, Employment contract, Psychological contract, Workplace behaviour* 

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# TOP LEVEL DESIGN CONTRIBUTION TO THE DESIGN PROCESS

#### Zarko Nozica

University College Aspira Domovinskog rata 65, HR - 21 000, Split, Croatia zarko.nozica@aspira.hr; znozica@aol.com

#### **Tomislav Seser**

University College Aspira Domovinskog rata 65, HR - 21 000, Split, Croatia tomislav.seser@aspira.hr; ts@volt-ing.com

#### ABSTRACT

Software package VisualSIM is used for modeling and simulation of electronic systems at the top level. Using it, designer can perform architectural analysis of algorithms, components, software instructions and hardware/ software partitioning. VisualSim Architect, as a commercial version of the research project at University of California, Berkeley, has many attributes that make it applicable for enhancing the education process, hands-on student experience and projects. It has a powerful graphical user interface and can be used for performance tradeoff analyses using indicators such as bandwidth utilization, application response time and buffer requirements. In the article we analyze system level modeling challenges and consider the tool from the applicability in education process and creativity point of view.

*Keywords*: Hardware/software partitioning, Algorithms analysis, Top level design, System-level design

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# LOAN SUBSIDIZATION AS A MEASURE OF RESIDENTIAL POLICY IN YEAR 2017/2018 IN THE REPUBLIC OF CROATIA

#### Dajana Maria Horvat

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Čakovec, Croatia dajana.maria.horvat@mev.hr

#### **Tihana Kreber**

Polytechnic of Medjimurje in Čakovec, Croatia tihana.kreber@student.mev.hr

#### ABSTRACT

In order to achieve demographic renewal of the society, urban regeneration of settlements and reduction of youth evications and assistance to citizens, in June 2017, the Croatian Parliament passed the Law on Subsidizing Residential Loans. The Law regulates the subsidization of home loans for the purchase of an apartment or house and the construction of a house to resolve residential problems. A citizen of the Republic of Croatia can take a house loan from a credit institution, and part of the monthly instalments are subsidized by budgetary funds. The paper outlines the conditions set out in the Law of Subsidizing Residential Loans, as well as the differences in the Law comparing Year 2017 and 2018. In order to show the overall coverage and performance of the Law, the paper provides data such as the number of total subsidized loans per year, the average effective interest rate used and the average amount of residential loans. The aim of the paper is to prove the success of the Law in terms of savings for the citizens of the Republic of Croatia. The aim of the research is to show the interest of the citizens of the Republic of Croatia in the realization of subsidized loans, which results in an increase in the purchase of the apartments/houses and construction for the purpose of staving in their homeland. As it is a new model that has just come to life in 2017, it is questionable to what extent it has contributed to reducing the displacement of young people from their homeland. Subsidizing residential loans in the Republic of Croatia is welcomed by citizens regardless of whether they are buyers or sellers. Number of loans applications submitter in year 2017 and the increase in interest in 2018 is the evidence for cited.

*Keywords:* APN, Law on Subsidizing Residential Loans, Subsidized loans

# THE IMPORTANCE OF IMPLIED EQUITY VALUE IN MULTIPLE MODELLING AND VALUATION STRUCTURING FOR THE BIGGEST CROATIAN CHOCOLATE CONFECTIONERY PRODUCER

## **Petar Misevic**

Assistant professor at University North, Varaždin, Croatia pmisevic@unin.hr

#### **Hrvoje Volarevic**

Croatian National Bank, Croatia hrvoje.volarevic@hnb.hr

# **Marko Peric**

Doctoral student at Sheffield Hallam University, United Kingdom b7045473@my.shu.ac.uk

#### **ABSTRACT**

Financial framework within the scope of development activities in chocolate confectionery expands trends in consumer behaviour toward the financial decision-makers relevant for the product, price and purchasing power determination. Quality products mainly related to product innovation and proactive imitation attach barriers mostly in supply chain and sales. Adaptive solutions meet cost and price optimisation in terms of as many as four significantly-narrowed industrial indicators: employment, industrial production, retail sales and personal income. Taking into consideration the mentioned processes, the authors' analyse financial background and perspective of the largest Croatian chocolate confectionery producer - Kraš d.d. Current accent addresses the importance of valuation assets analysis while using the concepts of the time value of money. The authors' idea is promoting the implied equity value of assets in multiple modelling and valuation structuring as an answer to newly adapted concepts in the industry. The valid concept of discounted cash flow (DCF) model is seeking beneficiary outcomes in equity valuation. Moreover, in authors' opinion, it triggers the value of discounted terminal value (DTV), total enterprise value (TEV) and average value of equity (AVE). As per discussion, it provides modelling and valuation insights that render the reduction of net debt and growth in the multiplier of earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortisation (EBITDA) for the case. Besides, the relevant findings are decent argument in assessing a current business without taking into consideration "war chess game". In the final part, the authors are summarising useful findings related to multiple modelling and valuation structuring in studies and business.

**Keywords:** Discounted cash flow, Discounted terminal value, Implied enterprise value, Industrial indicators, Total enterprise value, Kraš d.d.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# IMPROVEMENT OF ACCOUNTING OF SHORT-TERM ASSETS

#### **Hafis Hajiyev**

Azerbaijan State University of Economics (UNEC) Baku, Istiqlaliyyat str.6, AZ1001, Republic of Azerbaijan Hafiz\_Hajiyev@unec.edu.az; hafis\_haciyev@yahoo.com

#### ABSTRACT

The need to develop and improve accounting in the Republic of Azerbaijan is due to a number of external and internal factors. The country's accession to the ongoing and deepening economic integration in the world, the strengthening of foreign investment flows, the expansion of enterprises' relations with foreign companies, the improvement of accounting, reporting and analysis, and the development of international standards are external factors that determine adaptation. In the emerging single economic area, in international markets, it is the information provided by accounting, analysis, auditing and reporting. The formation of this information in a way that everyone can understand is consistent with the theoretical and methodological foundations of global accounting and reporting, including accounting, analysis and reporting on current assets. However, it is theoretically and practically incorrect to attribute the need to improve the accounting and analysis of current assets and bring them into line with international standards solely on external factors. The point is that the existing system of accounting, analysis and reporting in this area has certain shortcomings and deficiencies from a theoretical, methodological and practical point of view. In general, the current state of accounting, analysis and reporting of short-term assets does not fully correspond to the modern dynamics and characteristics of a market economy. and its development. Thus, it becomes an objective necessity to conduct a comprehensive study of the current state of accounting, analysis and reporting of current assets in the country, to improve it and bring it in line with international standards. Keywords: Accounting, Short-term assets, Valuation

\*\*\*\*\*\*

# SOCIAL TENSION AND SOCIAL PROTESTS AS CONSEQUENCES OF COVID-19 PANDEMIC

Maria Volkova

Central Economics and Mathematics Institute, Russian Academy of Sciences, Moscow, Russia frauwulf@gmail.com

#### **ABSTRACT**

The paper contains a review of classical approaches to the definition of society, social tension, and social movements. Social movements, especially those that take the form of protest, are considered. Possible sources of data used for analyzing social

tension and protest activity – results of social surveys and data from social networks. The concept of "society" in classical and modern science is multifaceted. Society is a system of relationships between people built in a certain way, the basis of which is the norms of morality and universal values. Within the framework of Marxist ideology as one of the leading paradigms of the 20th century, society is defined through the joint activity of people. In the research of the British anthropologist Bronislaw Malinowski, society is represented as a system that functions within the framework of activities aimed at individual needs satisfaction. This provokes the development of coordination skills and improved connections between people, which become especially strong during periods of severe shocks. Social tension is a multidimensional concept that reflects, among others, the degree of dissatisfaction of the population with socio-economic conditions of life, while the main "pain points" are a decrease in the standard of living, insufficient housing, labor conflicts, etc. Special attention is paid to the socio-economic consequences of the COVID-19 pandemic: job loss, reduced well-being, and inability to lead a previous, habitual lifestyle. Their danger lies in the potential reason for the growth of protest activity. Keywords: Society, Social Movements, Social Tension, Pandemic

# IMPACT OF PLANNING IN NATIONAL PARKS ON NUMBER OF VISITORS – CASE STUDY NP KRKA

# Marijana Jurisic

University college Aspira Mike Tripala 6, Split, Croatia marijana.jurisic@aspira.hr

#### **Filipa Marusic**

University college Aspira Mike Tripala 6, Split, Croatia filipa.marusic@gmail.com

## ABSTRACT

National parks are an important tourist resource in any country. Croatia has eight national parks that are valuable natural heritage and often something that attracts visitors to visit a certain region. The paper will look into what national parks as public institutions are doing to increase the number of visitors and how does that reflect on the attractiveness of the park. Strategic planning is important in any business operation and it is equally important in managing natural resources such as a national park. The national park Krka, located in Šibensko – kninska county, which experienced a large increase in the number of visitors and became an overall popular tourist destination, will be used as the case study. The paper will analyse what procedures are implemented in the national park Krka and how do they impact the number of visitors. The paper will present what planning strategies should be used to make already attractive tourist resources even more appealing to visitors. The aim is to showcase good practises in planning and the results it could lead to.

Keywords: case study, national parks, planning strategy

# THE PROCESS OF STUDENT'S ADAPTATION TO SCHOOLING

## Venelin Terziev

National Military University, Veliko Tarnovo, Bulgaria University of Rousse, Rousse, Bulgaria Russian Academy of Natural History, Moscow, Russia terziev@skmat.com

# ABSTRACT

This work shows theoretic and empirical research of the process of integration (involvement) management of students to schooling. This process is relatively new for the Bulgarian schools. It occurs in a situation of global change of the whole philosophy of the education system, which makes it necessary to constantly search for opportunities to overcome the discordance of innovations to reach the creation of the next, more effective level of functioning, satisfying the contemporary requirements for making a society with no discrimination, competitiveness in the field of education.

Keywords: Education, Involvement, School, Adaptation









کلید «مناور «مناورنید و «متسامید و «متسامید ..... ۱۸۷۵ ۲۰۱۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ ۲۰۰۰ Faculté des sciences juridiques économiques et sociales-salé



